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Dear Petitioner:  

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

21 November 2023.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations and 

policies, as well as 15 September 2023 decision by the Marine Corps Performance Evaluation 

Review Board (PERB), and the 13 July 2023 Advisory Opinion (AO) provided to the PERB by 

the Manpower Management Division Records and Performance Branch (MMRP-30).  The PERB 

decision and the AO were provided to you on 15 September 2023.  Although you were afforded 

an opportunity to submit a rebuttal, you chose not to do so. 

 

The Board carefully considered your request to remove your Fitness Report (Fitrep) for the 

reporting period 1 January 2019 to 15 July 2019.  The Board considered your contentions that 

according to page 1-5, paragraph c of MCO 6100.13A w/CH2 (Marine Corps Physical Fitness 

Training Program), Marines injured during the conduct of a physical fitness test (PFT)/combat 

fitness test (CFT) may be given credit for a partial PFT if two out of three events were 

completed, or for a partial CFT, if one out of three events were completed prior to injury.  

Additionally, a Marine injured during the conduct of a PFT/CFT, may be afforded the 

opportunity to retake a PFT/CFT once returned to full duty by a primary healthcare professional, 

and for Marines who elect to retake the PFT/CFT, their new score will replace the previous score 

and is final.  You also contend that an Administrative Remarks (Page 11) 6105 counseling entry 

was not issued or placed into your official military personnel file (OMPF).  As evidence to 

support your contentions, you submitted medical documentation, which documented your injury, 

your PFT history, and the draft and final Fitreps for consideration. 






